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This Report has been cleared for 
Submission to the Director by 
Frank Clin ton 

OFFICE OF CLIMATE, LICENSING & 
RESOURCE USE 

I TO: DARA LYNOTT,  D I R E C T O R  

c.c: Frank C 1 i n t o n, P ro g r  ainin e Manager  
~~ 

F R O M :  Brian Meaney,  Sen io r  Inspec tor  

DATE:  9 Janua ry  2013  

Recommendat ion  to cons ider  a was te  l icence  to  have  been  
abandoned:  Regis te r  Number  WO268-0 1 ,  Lyndon Douglas ,  
M o y i i  a 1 v e y , S uin in e r  h i 11, C 0 .  M e at  h . 

R E :  

On 18 February 2009 Mr Lyndon Douglas applied to tlie Agency for a waste licence 
i n  respect of an existing and operating soil recovery facility at Moyiialvey, 
Sumiiierliill, Co. Meath. The application was made on a waste collection pennit 
application foriii. 

The Agency wrote to Mr Douglas on two occasions, 10 March 2009 aiid 8 October 
2009, requesting that the licence application be made on the correct application fonn. 

Mr Douglas wrote to the Agency dated 24 July 2010 (received 19 August 2010) 
requesting the withdrawal of the application aiid a refund of the fee paid of €1 0,000. 

On 22 March 201 1 ,  the Agency infolined Mr Douglas it could not consider his 
withdrawal request unt i l  such time as the Agency had been advised by Meatli County 
Couiicil that the facility has been completed and restored i n  accordance with the waste 
facility peiinit for the facility and to the satisfaction of Meath County Council. 

On 26 January 2012, tlie Agency wrote to Mr Douglas to state that if the works to 
complete tlie facility in accordance with the waste facility pennit and to the 
satisfaction of Meath County Council was not completed by 30 September 2012, then 
the Agency would move to consider the application abandoned, possibly leading to 
enforcement action and prosecution as the activity reinailis ongoing. 

No  response has been received fioin Mr Douglas in relation to these letters and no 
further infomation has been provided from the local authority to the effect that the 
facility has been completed and restored. 

Recommendation 

I recommend that in  accordance with article 21 of the Waste Management (Licensing) 
Regulations 2004, the Agency moves to consider the application to have been 
abandoned. 
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I n  the event that the application is to be considered to be abandoned I recommend that 
a Notice under Article 21(2) of the regulations be served on Mr Douglas specifying an 
appropriate period within which lie must respond, justifying why the application 
should not be regarded as abandoned, and if he fails to so respond the application 
should be declared to be abandoned and the matter should be referred to the Office of 
En vi ro t i  tiient al E t i  for cement for further i livest i gat i o t i .  

Signed: 

Brian Meaney -I.\ 
Senior Inspector 
En v i 1-0 t i  m en t al Li cen s i ng Program in e 
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